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Garage Sale Success

by David Allen

The 2009 Maidu Garage Sale was a great success!  More than 70 homes participated, turning their unwanted items into cash.  And the turnout of buyers was amazing.  

In addition to bringing in some extra cash, 19 neighbors won big in our raffle prize drawing.  We appreciate the following raffle prize donors from the Rocky Ridge Town Center:  Macaroni Grill, Jamba Juice, Ritz Camera Center, and Swirls Frozen Yogurt.  Please show your thanks by frequenting these businesses.  

We also had a prize donation of a patriotic throw from Cupcake Crafts, see web site www.craftsbycupcake.com for examples of homemade and customizable crafts that can be made for you.  We had a gift bag of Avon products donated by Covelle Jude.  Call 784-9894 to order Avon products and receive 10% off when you mention this newsletter.  Mary Steele donated a Livinity gift bag of products.  Livinity produces all natural health and beauty products.  Call Mary at 783-7791 or visit her web site at www.livinity.com/steele to see all products including one using Resveratol and blueberries.

The annual Maidu Garage Sale could not succeed without our fantastic garage sale sponsor, Melinda Shrader of Coldwell Banker Real Estate.  Melinda created and distributed the amazing garage sale kits, printed the garage sale maps, inflated balloons and roved the neighborhood to help on the day of the sale.  Please remember Melinda for your real estate needs (see back page of this newsletter).

Melinda was assisted by neighborhood volunteers who prepared the online and print advertising, solicited and distributed raffle prizes, picked up supplies, filled balloons, collected the registrations, and who created and handed out maps.  

We host the annual garage sale to fund the many neighborhood events we enjoy throughout the year like the National Night Out party, Santa’s visit, Movie Night in the Park, and Maidu Park Cleanup and BBQ.  Your $10 check comes back to you in many ways.  If you held a sale and did not send in your check, please do so now.  Make it out to Maidu Neighborhood Association and mail it to Mary Steele, 1390 Cloverdale Circle, Roseville, CA 95661.

   Roseville Electric Billing Changes Coming in July
by Scott Reid

Roseville Electric made a presentation to Maidu Neighbors at our April meeting that covered how dry and wet years will affect our electric bills and how rates will change in July.  Matthew Davis was the utility's representative and our guest speaker.

Matthew explained that hydroelectric power costs Roseville Electric a nearly flat amount each year, regardless of how much power is produced.  In a wet year a lot of electricity is produced for the money invested, and in dry years, very little.  This means in wet years Roseville Electric has a relatively cheap source of power, but in dry years they must go on the open market to purchase electricity to make up for the lack of hydro power.

So how does Roseville Electric avoid constantly filing fee increases or decreases each year based on weather fluctuations?  In the past they've maintained a 60% operating reserve in their "Rate Stabilization Fund" (RSF), a fund they would add to in wet years and dip into in dry years.  But dry years in 2006 and 2007 mean the RSF is now too low.

One solution would be to file for a rate increase.  But Roseville Electric came up with a different solution, one used by other utilities for many years, and it was just implemented by the City Council in March, 2009.  They are creating what will be called a "Hydroelectric Adjustment" which will be set once a year on July 1, based on precipitation during the previous winter.

How much could the adjustment be?  In dry years, depending on how dry the weather is, it could be an increase of from 1% to 5% of your bill and would cover the higher costs of purchasing market-rate power.  In wet years, if the operating reserve is low, the adjustment would rebuild the operating reserve.  Once the reserve is at its minimum, the adjustment would be reduced for the following year by 1 - 5%.  If costs exceed 5% in dry years, then regular rate increases would have to be done to make up the difference.  One advantage of having the Adjustment will be that the RSF will now be reduced from 60% to 40%.

For more information on the Hydroelectric Adjustment, go to Roseville Electric's web page at http://www.roseville.ca.us/electric/news/rates/policy_changes.asp.  As this last winter was a dry one, we can likely see the Adjustment being applied to our bills starting in July.

A change to our electric bills we will definitely see as of July 1 is the "Climate Mitigation Fee" which was instituted last year.  Instead of being a flat $4 per customer, it will now be based on your electric usage at a half cent per kilowatt hour.  Those of us who pay extra to be a part of the City's "Green Power" program will now be exempted entirely from paying the Climate Mitigation Fee.

Movie Night is Coming to Maidu Park
by Bill Hoey

The annual Neighborhood Movie Night in Maidu Park is scheduled for Friday, July 17.  The show will begin at sundown.  Pencil in the date on your calendars.  Come and see the movie “Cars.”  In this animated movie, you will visit the hamlet of Radiator Springs on a disused stretch of historic U.S. Route 66.  See how the tough love of Doc Hudson, aided by the Highway Patrol’s 1949 Mercury, helps an adolescent vehicle grow up.

Roseville Better Gardens Club Plant Sale
by Lori Key

The Maidu Neighborhood Association members of Roseville Better Gardens Club (RBGC) would like to invite you to their annual plant and plant-related items sale on Tuesday, May 19 from 10 am to 2 pm on the walkway outside the Maidu Community Center, 1550 Maidu Drive, Roseville.  This will be a great opportunity to purchase a plant or two to revitalize your garden.  The plants and garden-related items are priced to sell and many of the plants have been grown and/or propagated by the Club’s members.  We hope to see you at the sale!  For additional information, please contact Lori Key at (916) 784-0418.

Roseville Quilters Guild Annual Quilt Show
The Roseville Quilters Guild (RQG), in connection with the Placer County Fair, will hold its annual quilt show, “Quilt Junction” in Lauppe Hall on June 25 through June 28, 2009.  Lauppe Hall is located within the Placer County Fairgrounds at 800 All America City Boulevard, Roseville, CA 95678.

RQG is a nonprofit organization founded in 1989 for the purpose of preserving and promoting the skill of quilting and to serve the community through donations of quilts and charitable giving.  To date the hard-working quilt members have made more than 270 quilts to donate to organizations such as Kaiser Pediatrics, Comfort Care at Mercy Hospital, Sutter Hospice and Chicks in Crisis-Elk Grove.

The California State Fair award-winning quilt, “Tropical Starburst” will be on display and tickets to win this beautiful quilt will be available.  Hand-crafted items will also be on sale.

Neighbor Ads:

Ladies of the Maidu community and/or women members of the Maidu senior center this massage special is for you.  Book with Connie Spade (18 years experience) CMT & your neighbor of 22 years.  $39 for your first massage in the convenience of your own home or place of business.  Mobile Massage; call (916) 410-4884.  

Buy One Get One Free at Swirls.  Ready for a cool sweet treat?  Come visit Swirls Frozen Yogurt located at 2030 Douglas Blvd. in the Rocky Ridge Town Center between Borders & Dos Coyotes.  Bring in this newsletter to receive a free frozen yogurt when you purchase one at regular price.  We look forward to seeing you!

Neighbors:  Do you have any suggestions on how we can make the annual neighborhood garage sale even better?  Do you have any comments on what we did right?  (or on what didn’t work so well?)  Please call David Allen at 773-6254 with your feedback.

National Night Out Party is scheduled for Tuesday, August 4.  This is a regular event held in Maidu Park for our neighbors to get to know each other.  Details will be available in future newsletters.

